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WORKING FOR YOU! 

NDLTAP North Dakota Truck Weight Calculator Training 

Request a Training in Your Area! 
Valuable 2�rhour training with demonstra�Ÿon on how to use the new ND Truck Calculator App 

Great Tool for Agriculture, Producers, Contractors, Roadway Officials, Law Enforcement, 
Truckers and Suppliers. 
 
For more informaƟon contact: 
Leanna Emmer 
NDLTAP Technical Resource Representa�Ÿve 
(701) 220‐4595 
Leanna.emmer@ndsu.edu 
www.ndltap.org 

Country Laywer, con’t from page 5 
 

approval, but rather for their recom-
mendation or comments only, as to 
sizing, etc. Be careful, however, that 
the culvert is not involved with a 
legal assessment drain, as those cul-
verts are under the jurisdiction of the 
Drain. 

   And, this section does not apply in 
times of emergencies, etc. Usually, 
the water board agrees with the 
township’s assessment of sizing and 
placement, so their recommendation 
is good additional documentation for 
your township’s decision making 
process. 

Question: We had a supervisor 
pass away this summer, and I see the 
handbook allows us remaining 
supervisors to appoint a successor to 
fill the vacancy. 

Unfortunately, the other supervisor 
and I don’t see eye to eye and we 
can’t agree on a successor.  Can the 
clerk break the tie? 

Answer:  Probably not, as the law 
is quite clear: “....the Board of 
Township Supervisors, or a majority 
of them, shall fill the vacancy by 
appointment.....” (See 58-05-16, 
Century Code).  So the Clerk can’t 
vote here to break the tie. 

Looks like your township will 
either have to run one supervisor 
short until the next annual meeting, 
or, call a special meeting of the 
township now, for purposes of 
electing a new supervisor. Maybe 
you and the other supervisor could 
“bury the hatchet” for this one 
vote?? 

Question: Can two townships go 
together and purchase road equip-
ment? 

Answer: Yes. You probably 
should have approval for the agree-
ment from the respective annual 
meetings, (or special meetings of the 
townships called for this purpose).  

Then, the townships should enter 
into what is called a ‘Joint powers 
Agreement’ which document out-
lines the purposes, responsibilities, 
machine maintenance, and financial 
arrangements for the purchase.  And, 
make sure liability insurance issues 
are also covered in the joint 
agreement. 

Question: We have a cell tower 
company that wants to build a tower 
in our township.  Should we be 
zoned for that and what should it 
say? 

Answer:  Yes, you should 
probably have some verbiage in 

your zoning ordinances that speak to 
cell towers, and while you are at it, 
wind towers and other structures as 
well. 

Common items in such ordinances 
include set-back requirements from 
roads, number of approaches from 
roads leading to the towers, and 
responsibility for potential future 
removal. 

I’ve also seen language referencing 
the low priority of snow removal on 
those roads in the tower’s vicinity, 
due to the tower site’s lack of 
adjacent residences.  

We’ve had several townships 
adopt tower ordinances in their 
ordinances, and samples of those are 
available.  

Interestingly, we will be learning 
about wind tower siting from the 
ND Public Service Commission at 
the NDTOA convention this year.  
(another shameless commercial from 
me to see if I can get you to attend 
the meeting in Bismarck this 
December!) 
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HAPPY FALL! Where did sum-
m e r  g o ?  T h e  d a y s  a r e 
getting shorter, but no snow yet, 
thankful for that. 

Finally got all the counties updat-
ed for the year on the mailing list, 
however, if you have changes, I 
really appreciate getting those from 
you. The counties have been very 
helpful in sharing their information 
with us, but their list is only as 
good as the information we give 
them. Even if you have no changes 
in officers, let them know. Keep up 
the good work. 

Have been working on some 
training for the bookkeeping sys-
tem. I think it is going to be a great 
thing when we all get it up and run-
ning. Very simple and user friend-
ly. We will, in fact be having Marty 
Visto, the software producer of 
ATLR, at the Annual Convention 
in December, so bring your ques-
tions. 

By the time you get this, it will be 
too late for getting your dues in to 
the right fiscal year, but it is not too 
late to pay. Just a few left. 

We are, once again, planning to 
have an interesting Convention in 
Bismarck in December and hope 
that a lot of you will see your way 
to coming and joining us.  Look for 
information in this newsletter for 
particulars. On that note, I hope we 
will see a large number of you at 
the convention.  I get questions all 
the time that have been answered 
year after year at the Conventions 
and Work Shops.  It would be 
worth your while to come and be-
come a part of this so we can go 
forward a more well-educated 
group. 

Thanks for all the work you do, 
and hope to see you there! 

Treasurer’s 
Report 
by Barb Knutson, District 5 Director 

North Dakota Township Officers 
Grassroots Government Leadership Award 

NOMINATION FORM 
  

Name, title, local government, address and phone number of NOMINEE:  

 

_____________________________________________________________ 

Your name, address and phone number: 

 

_____________________________________________________________ 

Please provide name, address, day phone, title and affiliation of two 

objective references who can evaluate the nominee’s accomplishments: 

  

1)_________________________________________________________  

  

2) ________________________________________________________  

  
  

    Please attach a brief biography of the nominee summarizing positions 
held, civic and professional affiliations, and other relevant personal data. 
(Not to exceed two typewritten, double-spaced pages.) Also attach a 
summary of the major accomplishments for which the local official is 
being nominated, keeping in mind the examples and criteria listed above. 
(Not to exceed four type-written, double-spaced pages.) The award will 
be presented at the County Association Annual Meeting and the 
NDTOA Annual Meeting in December. 

Grassroots Government Leadership Award 
   To   recognize   the   leadership, creativity, and dedication of township 
officers,   the   NDTOA   has established a leadership award to pay tribute 
every year to an individual whose community service exhibits the highest 
standard of dedication, ability and service. The award will be presented to an 
elected township officer, currently in office. 

   A nomination form is below for your convenience. Just complete and mail. 
It’s that easy! Nominations may be submitted by member townships and 
counties of the NDTOA. Nomination deadline is November 18, 2016. If 
additional nomination forms are needed, contact: 

Mark Shipley 
PO Box 493 Devils Lake, ND 58301-0493 
mark.ndtoa@gmail.com 
    A nomination form is below for your convenience. Just complete and 
mail. It’s that easy! 
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PRST STD 
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Permit No. 266 

North Dakota Township Officers AssociaƟon 
2600 236th St. NE 
McKenzie, ND  58572 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

NOTICE TO COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
If your county includes unorganized townships: 

Is your county paying dues for each unorganized township? 
The  per mile funding each township gets is a result of NDTOA effort. 
If your county doesn’t pay dues, someone else is paying your freight! 

Your county has benefited from NDTOA for many years. 
Have you calculated the benefit your county 

has received from the efforts of NDTOA? 

WON’T YOU PLEASE PAY THE DUES? 

Check out our website: www.ndtoa.com 


